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Head Teacher’s Message 

 

Dear families,  

I hope you had a lovely weekend.  

Reception Families – Thank you!  

Across last week we saw many of our Reception families join us for some 
planting in their outside area where the Reception children learn and play.  
Thank you to all the families that join in on these planting events daily; the 
outside area looks wonderful after everyone’s efforts. We are looking forward 
to the children taking great care of those winter flowering pansies and other 
plants and flowers by continuing to care and respect their outside learning 
space.  

Mini London Marathon – 2.6 miles 

Our school is taking part in the Mini London Marathon. Many of you may be 
aware the actual London Marathon took place at the start of October, as did 
the Chelmsford Half Marathon. For the Mini London Marathon all our children 
are running 2.6 miles each, up until the 22nd October, in school. The children 
are doing a bit each week to accumulate the 2.6 miles in total.  

Clubs Are Starting  

We are relaunching school clubs after a long period whereby such activities 
were not permitted during the height of COVID-19. Clubs will run for a shorter 
period of 4 weeks after half term as part of our initial relaunch. There will be 
no charge for clubs. 

You will shortly be receiving a ‘clubs letter’ inviting you to sign your child up 
for a child if you wish. We are running clubs before school, at lunchtime and 
after school; with plenty of choices and activity. The places available in each 
club will be smaller to start with, yet they will be increased after Christmas 
when we roll out a new set of clubs and reopen the application process for  



the Spring Term. The children were very excited to hear this in our assembly 
last week! 

Educational Visits 

We have started to book and attend educational visits again. Last week a group 
of our girls attended a Science Enrichment Day at the Chelmsford County High 
School. The children who attended got a taste of the science to come when 
they move to secondary school; The ‘Fizz, Bang, Pop!’ event was hosted by the 
Science and Computer Science departments at the school and was a day full of 
fun scientific activities. 

Fire Safety Assembly 

This week we are logging on to a Fireworks and Halloween Safety assembly 
presented by Essex Fire Service. We are entering the times of the season 
whereby we have to consider how to stay safe around fireworks and when it is 
much darker in our communities and for community events. The children will 
be logging in with their class this Wednesday to hear the important safety mes-
sages – please ask them about this. 

Thank you for your continued support. Have a super week everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 96.5%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 96.1—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 96% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 94.3% 

Crystal Good 

Sapphire Could do better 

Topaz Good 

Moonstone Could do better 

Amethyst Could do better 

Diamond Could do better 

Opal Could do better 

Jet Could do better 

Jade Good 

Ruby Could do better 

Emerald Good 

Turquoise Could do better 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Week 2 

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

Recommended Reading List—Year 6 

Local Walk—EYFS 

Church Visit Letter—Year 2 

 

 

All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   



Summer Festival a Fantastic Success! 
What a fantastic Summer Festival we had last week! Thank 
you so much to everyone that attended and who made it such 
a lovely atmosphere. You’ll be delighted to know that we 
made an incredible £1,600! 
 
We must say a special thank you to Glee Club, Choir, and to 
Katy Forkings for the entertainment that made the day so 
memorable. Wherever we looked we saw smiling faces -  es-
pecially from the children who were driving around the school 
playground! 
 
The Festival wouldn’t have happened without so many people 
giving up their time and energy for weeks on end in the run 
up to the event, and all through the day itself. If you know 
someone who helped out on the day or helped prepare, 
please make sure they know how much their help counted!  
 
Finally, if you didn’t get the chance to attend but would like to 
donate, please visit  
www.friendsoftrinity.com 
 
PS - Want to know the lucky Grand Prize Winners? They’re 
all on the next page… 
 
SEND Meeting this Friday 
We had a lovely meet up recently at our first meeting for par-
ents of children with SEND. The next meet up is scheduled 
for this Friday, 12th July, after drop off in the church hall. If 
you have any questions about the meet up, please feel free to 
email us at friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
At the EYFS/KS1 disco, we will be offering water-based tat-
toos free of charge. Parents/carers will need to authorise this 
using the Tattoo Permission Slip. The children must bring in 
their £2 and Tattoo Permission Slip ON THE DAY of the Dis-

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates 

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certifi-

cates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badg-

es are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following 

Friday for the next children. 

Please note: 

Respect Badges—please ensure that the respect badge is returned to school for the 

next child the following week. We have now run out of spares in the office. If you 

have any at home please return them to the office. 

Many thanks 

Class Learning Star 

Award 

Super Writer 

Award 

Respect 

Badge 

Crystal Anna Evie Lenny 

Sapphire Chloe Austin Hazel 

Moonstone Ollie Rowan Annie 

Topaz Emre Luca Ryan 

Amethyst TJ Luna Henry 

Diamond Erin George  

Opal Phoebe Michael Esme 

Jet Lottie Amelia Ara 

Jade Alannah Aava Henry 

Ruby Kenzi Harrison Archie 

Emerald Riley Lauren Nuhan 

Turquoise Franklin Aoife Jamie 

http://www.friendsoftrinity.com
mailto:friendsoftrinity@hotmail.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE WHO HAVE REACHED 50+ TEAM POINTS 

50 team points    

Aiden—Opal 

      

         



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

13/10/21* In school time Football at Bos-

wells 

Years 5 and 6—

Selected chil-

dren 

14/10/21 to 

15/10/21 

In school time Bikeability level 

1 and 2—Group 

A 

Year 5 children 

only—groups 

have now been 

notified 

18/10/21 to 

19/10/21 

In school time Bikeability level 

1 and 2—Group 

B 

Year 5 children 

only—groups 

have now been 

notified 

19/10/21*  Crystal Learner 

Conferences 

More infor-

mation to follow 

20/10/21*  Sapphire Learner 

Conferences 

More infor-

mation to follow 

22/10/21* In school time Friends of Trinity 

Non-Uniform 

Day 

More infor-

mation to follow 

25/10/21 to 

29/10/21 

All week Half term  

02/11/2021 In school time Individual school 

photos 

 

30/11/2021 In school time Flu immunisa-

tions 

Consent forms 

will be sent 

home nearer the 

date 




